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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – November starts off with a fun meeting making cam cups for scouts that do not have them so we can cut down on the use of throw away cups.  Older scouts who have one can sit in on a backpacking lesson.  Nick Craven also hopes to wrap up his Eagle project.  Philmont campers will have an opportunity to learn about camping materials from the camping experts at Quest Outdoors.  Scouting for Food gives us a great way to support and restock the SEAM pantry.  We end the month with the normal PLC and Adult leader meetings and the Ad Altare Dei boards.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.

November 4, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting @ Back packing and Camp Cup creating – The service patrol is Phantom
November 11th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – Back Packing - No Service Patrol 
November 18th, 7:00 PM – Court of Honor - Service Patrol is Tiki
November 25th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Game Night – No Service Patrol 

Eagle Projects – November brings Nick Craven hoping to complete his Eagle Project.  Come help!

Ad Altare Die – This is the Roman Catholic program that fulfills the “A Scout is Reverent” part of scouting.  These boys go through a process of studying their faith in an environment outside of the classroom and Mass giving them another perspective.  Each year we participate in this or another program and our scouts sit for boards of review in order to prove they’ve learned from the program.  At the end of November our boys will attend these boards so please keep them in your thoughts and prayers as they continue to study the words of God.   
Cave Camp Out – The cave camp out was a real success and as a result we will do this again.  There was crawling, snack eating, and water to walk through and even boats to ride!  You won’t want to miss it next year. 
Adult Leader Training – Introduction to Outdoor Leadership is a class that is required of all Assistant Scout Masters by Lincoln Heritage Council.  LHC is hosting this training this month on November 20th and 21st at Tunnel Mill.   Because Troop 243 values well trained adult leaders, Troop 243 will reimburse all leaders after they take these training classes.

Court of Honor – November 18th is Troop 243’s quarterly Court of Honor.  We celebrate the achievements of our scouts together as a troop.  We ask families to please bring food or drink as indicated here based on the scout’s last name -  A through J are asked to bring a drink while K through Z are asked to bring a snack.  No peanuts please.  Please stick with what we ask you to bring so we will not be overloaded by one or the other.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – We will have the usual leadership meetings in November.  The PLC will meet Sunday November 29th at 4:00. The adult leaders will have their 2 meetings from 7-9 in the annex on November 30th.    
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Was there some fun in January?  Yeeees.  I will include here the words of Mr. Early.


“Even though I am sure that someday people will sing folk songs about the mighty deeds of Troop 243 I wanted to make sure these guys were recognized. At Klondike Derby in January we came in first place in 3 of the ten completions. Overall time we came in third of 21 patrols. We made two patrols from our existing ones. The youngest guys in the Blitzkrieg Patrol boiled water in a pot and a fire started without matches in 1 minute 34 seconds as well as being the only group to identify and treat hypothermia in their scenario. They came in 6th overall of 21 patrols. The other patrol (the Vampire Teddy Bears) won two of the ten events with the “Camp Confusion” scenario and the Knots competition. It was a great weekend and the guys are looking forward to doing even better next year. The adults enjoyed an amazing meal prepared by Mr. Hamilton and stayed warm in the cabin with the help of Mr. Botner’s fire stoking expertise. Additionally as an impartial observer (kind of) it seems like the emphasis on Scout Skills during the Administration of Kenneth Botner, SPL, really paid off. Congrats again guys!”














In October our scouts participated in a program called the Young Eagles project.  These scouts were taken up in a plane by an experienced pilot and after some instructions were allowed to take control of the plane while in the air.  It is quite an experience and just might kindle some interest in careers as pilots.























